Connecticut B.A.S.S. Federation Nation

Meeting Minutes
May 24, 2012
The regular monthly meeting of the Connecticut B.A.S.S. Federation Nation was called to order on May 24, 2012 at approximately 7:30 by Sylvia Morris.
Roll Call:  The following clubs were absent:  Candlewood BassMasters, CT Yankee  Bassmasters, Statewide Bass Anglers, and Tolland County Bass Anglers.
Correspondence:  
· The CBFN received a check from member Jack Vinyard in the amount of $200 to be given to the juniors to help with fuel expenses this season.

Announcements:
· It was announced that current member Carl Pedersen’s younger brother had passed away suddenly last month and that the CBFN sent a donation to the family.

A motion was made and passed to accept the previous month’s minutes.
Report of Officers
Treasurers Report:  Marc Levesque.
Conservation Report:  None.
Boating Advisory:  Greg Lownds: 
· The new ramp facility at Bantam is now open.
· The construction at the steel bridge launch on Lillinonah will be delayed and may not start until September.
· Discussions are still taking place regarding possible upgrades at the Lattins Cove launch on Candlewood.
· The CT safe boating guide is being “re-vamped”.
· The state is currently working on a new database that would allow people to print out their CT safe boating certificates online.
C.L.A. Report: None.
Tournament Report:  Harry Gordon:
· Harry thanked all the people who helped out the tournament committee at the first trail tournament on Candlewood.
· There were 76 boaters and 38 non-boaters.  Most everyone caught limits of fish, unfortunately we had 22 dead fish.  This is thought to be the result of the constant stress these fish were under from so much pressure in the recent weeks.
· Applications for the proposed 2013 tournament trail have been sent in.  The trail would be as follows:
· Scholarship tournaments:  May 4th and 5th – Danbury Town Park

· CBFN Trail #1: May 19th – Danbury Town Park

· CBFN Trail #2: June 23rd – CT River Haddam Meadows

· CBFN Trail #3: July 14th – Candlewood Lattins Cove/ Squantz

· Mr. Bass: August 3rd – TBA

· CBFN Two Day State Championship: October 5th and 6th – Danbury Town Park

· CBFN Trail #4/ “Classic”: October 20th – Lake Lillinonah Steel Bridge 

· It was brought to the board of director’s attention that at the recent tournament on Candlewood Lake that a participant had snagged and reeled in an anchor with a rope and stringer tied to it with two live smallmouth hooked to it.  We do not know who was responsible or if he was even a CBFN member, but we are asking that all of us please keep your eyes open.  Be on the look out for anyone doing anything suspicious out there on the water.  This affects us all!  Harry Gordon will be contacting the DEP regarding this matter.
· Sylvia Morris talked about the 22 dead fish and mentioned some of the factors that may have attributed to the issue.  She also mentioned that Paul Meuller cleaned all the fish and brought them to a nearby shelter.
· Harry  stated that this will be his last year as the CBFN tournament director and asked that anyone interested in taking over this position to contact Harry.  He would like to work with this person to train them in the duties of the tournament director.

· NEW TOURNAMENT COMMITTEE MEMBERS ARE ALWAYS NEEDED.
Sponsorship Report:  Bob Nelson: 
· Cabela’s “Wanna Go Fishing for Millions” started May 5th. Details can be found in the CBFN Forum or at www.cabelas.com.

· Mid State Batteries- Mid State Batteries has special pricing through the end of the month for CBFN members.

· LaQuinta-LaQuinta has a special rate for fishermen of $84 with a breakfast.

· Microtel-Microtel has a fisherman’s rate of $69.

· Best Western-Best Western has a fisherman’s rate of $79.

· The Newberry Inn-The Newberry Inn has a fisherman’s rate of $79.

· Castle Baits- Castle Baits has a new website www.castlebaits.com

· Reynolds’ Garage & Marine, Inc.-Reynold’s has a new program that will double your Reynolds’ Ranger Cup Money or Skeeter Real Money. If you have purchased a new Ranger or Skeeter from Reynolds’ Garage & Marine you are eligible. Win a sanctioned C.B.F.N. tournament and Reynolds’ will double the Reynolds’ Ranger Cup or Skeeter Real Money

· May 20 Candlewood Lake

· June 24 CT River

· July 15 Candlewood Lake

· Candlewood Oct 6 & 7

· Candlewood May 5th Scholarship Tournament

2012 C.B.F.N. Angler Division Rewards Program (Sponsored by Reynolds’ Garage and Marine)

Reynolds’ Garage and Marine will sponsor the Angler Incentive Program during the 2012 Tournament Trail. Additionally, Reynolds’ has offered to double the incentive for all of their customers who have purchased a new boat. Anglers who are paired with the top three finishing Co-Anglers in each of the four tournament trail events will be rewarded as follows: 

• The Angler who is paired with the first place finishing Co-Angler will receive $75.00. ($150.00 if they are a Reynolds new boat purchaser) 

• The Angler who is paired with the second place finishing Co-Angler will receive $50.00. ($100.00 if they are a Reynolds new boat purchaser) 

• The Angler who is paired with the third place finishing Co-Angler will receive $25.00. ($50.00 if they are a Reynolds new boat purchaser)

· US Reel-CBFN members may choose and purchase on the web site (by credit card) up to 2 reels. The CBFN General Membership landing site informationis listed below. The prices shown will include shipping and handling.
The Left Hand610X & SC810 Hibdon& SALT-L/H Baitcast models are all in stock and available for order.

The new phone number and address for US Reel is,
866 -229-(REEL) ------ 866 -229-7335

US REEL
PO Box 577
Kendallville, Indiana 46755

The code for the CBFN members to enter the site is CT100 (MUST BE IN CAPS)http://usreel.com/federationoffer/
This offer has been extended to June 10th.

· Dig-In Shallow Water Anchor- Dig-In was the sponsor of our May 5th Scholarship Tournament. Dig-In gave us 150 T-shirts and promotional merchandise for the tournament. We received (2) anchoring systems (Fish Hunter Packages). The 2 packages will be used at the banquet. ALL CBFN members can receive a 5% discount at their website (www.diginanchor.com). Use the promo code CBFN2012, to get the discount, when ordering online.

· Boat U.S.- Boat U.S. has given us 7 free memberships to be used at our tournaments and our banquet. 

· All Terrain Tackle- All Terrain Tackle has given $822.50 worth of merchandise to be used at our tournaments and the banquet. Their products can be seen on their website. (www.allterraintackle.com) 

· Kistler Rods-Kistler Rods will be giving us 6 rods for the banquet. The Kistler website has weekly and daily specials: (www.kistlerrods.com)

· tungstenweights.com-All CBFN members can receive a 20% discount on all tungsten weights and products in the on-line store (www.tungstenweights.com). The discount code to enter is "CTBASS".
· Keitech-Keitech has given us baits to be distributed at our tournaments and the banquet. Keitech will also be holding open tournaments. These tournaments are posted on the calendar at the CBFN website. They will be holding two more open tournaments at Candlewood Lake on 5/4/12 and 5/11/12.

· Cabin Creek- Cabin Creek will be giving us baits to be distributed at our tournaments and the banquet.

· Berkley-Berkley program is not available at this time. We will post on the forum when it is ready for use.
· Carhartt- TheCarhartt Retail Store, in New England, located at Legacy Place, in Dedham, MA has a discount for CBFN members when they shop in the store.

C.B.F.N. Scholarship Committee:   Sylvia Morris:
· The CBFN held it’s scholarship tournaments recently on May 5th and 6th.  There was 38 boats participating at each event.  A lot of money was raised.

· The bench memorializing Bob Malloy and Bryan Kerchal was dedicated and looks real nice.  It has been seen getting plenty of use as well.

· Prior to the start of the meeting, the CBFN scholarship awards were handed out to the winners with their families in attendance.  

· The 2012 CONNECTICUT B.A.S.S. FEDERATION NATION SCHOLARSHIP AWARD RECEIPENTS

The Connecticut Bass Federation Nation is proud to announce their 2012 Scholarship recipients. Every spring, the CBFN solicits applications from qualifying candidates that are reviewed and judged by the Scholarship Committee. Applicants must answer various questions, including a small essay and provide information about their studies.
Three awards are provided each year to the top applicants as chosen by the committee.

· 1ST Place-Oliva Rustic was awarded the $1500 scholarship award. She is sponsored by her father Dean Rustic from Mohawk Valley Bassmasters. Olivia recently graduated from North West Catholic High School and will be attending Bryant University in the fall.

· 2ND Place- Ashley Pecorelli received the $1000 scholarship award. She is sponsored by her father Kevin Pecorelli, from Bass Busters. Ashley attended Bristol Central High School and will attend Vassar College.

· 3RD Place- Melinda Noel was the recipient of the $500 scholarship award. She is sponsored by her father Kevin Noel Mohawk Valley Bassmasters. Melinda attended Lewis S. Mills High School and she will be attending Keene State.

Since January 2005 the CBFN has awarded over $20,000 in scholarships. The CBFN thanks its sponsors, membership and the committee for making the scholarship program such a success. For more information, please visit www.ctbass.com. 

A big thank you to our Scholarship Chairperson, Kevin Lavender and our Judges, Matt DeSimone, Chris Evans, and Dan Monroe.

Sylvia Morris

CBFN President

Banquet Committee:  Sylvia Morris:
· The next banquet has already been booked for November 10th 2012.
Membership Committee:  None.
Raffle Committee:    None.
Website Committee: 
· The CBFN Face Book pages is up and running, check it out.

· More updates to the site are on the way, if you would like anything special put on the site, contact Armand Fortier

· If you are having trouble getting on the forum, you may also contact Armand at cbfnmember@sbcglobal.net 

Audit Committee:   None.
Youth Report:  Terry Baksay:
· Terry thanked Travis Frisk for his help at the CBFN trail event.  He worked all day.  Terry also thanked Noah Winslow.  He ran a road race in the morning and then showed up to volunteer at the grill.  The youth raised over $300 in donations from the BBQ, which they will donate to Tackle The Storm.

· The youth will have their first tournament coming up at the end of June.

Finance Committee:  None.
State Team Report:  Sylvia Morris:

· The team had their first meeting after the CBFN event on Candlewood.

· Sylvia passed out the FROGG TOGGS, Streetside Auto shirts and Discount cards, hats, and jackets.

· The team received a check from Toyota Bonus Bucks on behalf of Jim Morris.  Jim Morris is the honorary “14th” Man” on the team.
· Chris Simmons has secured a gift card from Stop and Shop as sponsorship of the team.

· Team member Frank Zabski will be signing up as a gold sponsor.

· Jerry Hammond is also working on securing some sponsorship.

· All boats have been registered with the tournament officials.

Motion made and seconded to accept reports as given
Old Busines
· Excused absences for previous meeting: Bass Busters, Naugatuck Valley Bassmasters, and Tobacco Valley Bassmaster.
· A by-law committee has been formed, it will consist of: Alan Guite, Chris Evans, and Matt DeSimone.
· The Mercury, Motorguide, Lowrance money should be arriving soon.
· The CBFN safety deposit box account has been closed.
· The vote for the emergency by-law change was held and the proposed changes both passed.  Change A passed 20 yes to 1 no, and change B passed 17 yes to 4 no.
·  New Business

· A questionnaire was handed out regarding the CBFN website.  This was given to each club representative and it was asked that they bring this back to their clubs and discuss what changes if any they would like to see done to the CBFN website.

· B.A.S.S. Elite Series Pro Jason Quinn (a.k.a. Hardware)  will be the guest speaker at this years Banquet.  Thank you to Joe Kowalski for helping to make this happen.  A motion was made and passed to pay for the air fare for Jason Quinn out of the Junior account.

· The Pachaug Area Bassmasters submitted an expense request for a $130 donation to help offset their upcoming fishing derby expenses.

Meeting was adjourned at approximately 8:45 p.m.

Next Meeting: June 28, 2012
Respectfully Submitted, 
Carl Pedersen, CBFN Secretary.
